
February 8, 2020 
 
Chair Dembro, Vice-Chair Olsen and other Members of the Committee: 
 
I urge you to support SB 1530 in Committee and on the Floor. 
 
Senator Olsen, since I and my forestland are in your District please note that I 
need and expect your representation on my behalf. You will recall my visit to your 
office last Session to speak with you and bring a copy of my testimony regarding 
a couple of Bills.  
 
Their similarity with SB 1530 is that they all reflect my seeking common ground 
both with groups supporting working forests and those usually favoring tighter 
restrictions on how we treat water fish and wildlife who visit our land and the 
waters of the State.  
 
The rest of your Committee will, I trust, join us in being seriously and respectfully 
engaged in dialog on how to meld policies good for family, community, County. 
State. National and Global benefit. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Gilbert A. Shibley 
24750 S Wallens Rd. Estacada, OR 97023 


